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WATER DIVISION COMPLAINT REPORT 
AFIN: 51-00164  PERMIT #: ARG590001 

COUNTY: 51 Newton PDS #: 017201 
GPS LOCATION:  LAT:         LONG:        

 Discharge Site  /   General Area  /   Entrance 
COMPLAINANT NAME:  

Pam Fowler 
MAILING ADDRESS: 

            
CITY, STATE, ZIP:  

               
PHONE & EXT:  /  FAX: 

870-434-5550        /        
EMAIL:  

       
RESPONSE REQUESTED BY COMPLAINANT:  
No   

COMPLAINT AGAINST:  

C&H Hog Farm 
SITE ADDRESS: 

      
MAILING ADDRESS:   

HC 72 Box 10       
CITY, STATE, ZIP:  

Mt. Judea AR 72655 
PHONE & EXT:  /  FAX: 

             /        
EMAIL:  

      

HOW WAS COMPLAINT RECEIVED BY ADEQ: PHON ADEQ = ADEQ Personnel  |  EML = E-Mail  |  FAX = Fax  |  LTR = Letter 
PERS = Personal Contact  |  PHON = Telephone  |  WEB = ADEQ Website 

PERSON RECEIVING REPORT: 

Tony Morris 
DATE: 

4/17/2014 
SUPERVISOR REFERRAL: 

      
DATE: 

      
MEDIA SUPERVISOR REFERRAL: 

      
DATE: 

      
RECEIVING INSPECTOR: (ID & Name)    

83321 Jason Bolenbaugh 
DATE: 

4/17/2014 
DETAILED DESCRIPTION OF COMPLAINT 

Tanker trucks are hauling waste from the C&H hog farm to the closed C&C hog farm for land application.  The 
C&C property is not listed in the NMP for the C&H Farm (ARG590001).  Also, with recent early morning 
inversions, the swine waste odor is particularly bad.  In addition to the swine manure odor there is a chemical 
odor similar to herbicide. 

DETAILED LOCATION 

      

PREVIOUS COMPLAINTS: ***  DATE(S):       

FOLLOW-UP ON COMPLAINT 

NUMBER OF SITE VISITS: 2  DATES: FIRST 4/15/2014 SECOND 4/16/2014 THIRD       

PHOTOS TAKEN: *** DISCHARGE TO WATER OF THE STATE: *** SAMPLES COLLECTED: *** 

NAME OF WATERBODY:       

FAYETTEVILLE SHALE RELATED: No FAYETTEVILLE SHALE VIOLATIONS: No 

INVESTIGATION & ACTION TAKEN 
I visited all of the application fields during a two day sampling event conducted by EPA, Region 6.  During my 
visit I did not notice any odor from the swine operation at the application fields.  I also did not notice any odors 
pertaining to the application of herbicides.  An odor from the operation was detected while conducting a walk-
around of the facility and the waste lagoons.  In a previous inspection conducted on March 26, 2014, of the 
C&C Hog Farm (Permit 3540-WR-5), it was noted the facility was not in operation and the settling basin and 
holding pond had been closed by removing waste, backfilling, and vegetating, and a certification of closure 
had been submitted to the Department. Application records obtained during a separate site visit shows the 
facility did not land apply waste from April 2 through April 17, 2014.  Further investigations of land application 
practices will be conducted. 
REFERRED: *** TO WHOM: N/A DATE REFERRED:       

RESPONSE TRACKING 
RESPONSE REQUESTED:  
No   

RESPONSE PROVIDED: *** RESPONSE PROVIDED DATE:       

BY WHOM?(ID and Name):   
            

ASSIGNED TO? (ID and Name):   
            

RESPONSE COMMENT: 
      

INSPECTOR: **TYPE INSPECTOR'S NAME HERE** DATE:       

SUPERVISOR: Jason Bolenbaugh 
DATE: 6/5/2014  




